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Office of Student Activities <osa@cnu.edu> Thu, Jan 14, 2016 at 9:17 AM
To: Association Office of Student Activities <osa@cnu.edu>
Bcc: students@cnu.edu

Campus Announcements: Daily Digest
Thursday, January 14
 
 
CAMPUS ACTIVITIES EVENT CALENDAR 
 
 
TODAY

Alpha Phi Omega Fundraiser at BJ's Brewhouse: 5:00pm-11:00pm 
Episcopal Campus Ministries Meeting and Prayer Station: 7:30pm  
TNT Trivia Tonight: 8:00pm

Upcoming Events

Rush Alpha Kappa Psi - Work HARD. Play HARD.
CNU Hockey's Senior Night
African Student Union's Taste of Africa
CNU Voices Auditions
African Student Union Events
Captain's Ball - Get Your Tickets Now
Currents Literary Magazine Call for Submissions 
CNU Class of 2016 European Discovery - Post Graduation Trip
PIER Perspectives- "Guns in America" 
Join Phi Alpha Delta  
IFC Fraternity Recruitment 

 
Campus Programs and Announcements

Honors Wind Ensemble 
Upcoming RAD classes 
Free Fitness Classes
CNU Orientation Leader 2016 Application
Upcoming Study Abroad Events 
Looking for a Minor That Makes a Difference in the World? Consider Civic
Engagement (CESE) 
Final Officials Call Out Tonight 

https://thecompass.cnu.edu/events
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WiFi-CNU Security Compliance Changes - CLARIFICATION about the
OnGuard Software 

 

Today
 
Alpha Phi Omega Fundraiser at BJ's Brewhouse: 5:00pm-11:00pm
Join Alpha Phi Omega this Thursday from 5-11 PM at the BJ's Restaurant and Brewhouse located in the new Tech
Center! Present the flier attached below so that Alpha Phi Omega receives 15% of all food and soft beverage purchases,
helping us help others!
 
Attachment 
 
Episcopal Campus Ministries Meeting and Prayer Station: 7:30pm
Episcopal Campus Ministries will have its first meeting of the semester at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 14, in
Conference Room A of Pope Chapel. We will be checking in, discussing the schedule for the new semester, and eating
chocolate! ECM will also be hosting the Prayer Station on Thursdays from 12-2 pm either in the Plaza or DSU depending
on weather. Stop by for prayers or conversation in a safe space. All are welcome, including those with doubts or questions
 
TNT Trivia Tonight: 8:00pm
The Office of Student Activities is back to host the first weekly TNT Trivia of 2016 on Thursday, January 14th at 8 PM in the
DSU Crow's Nest. Form a team of up to 6 players and come out for your chance at taking home some Captain's Cash for
each team member. Everyone in attendance will be entered to win some CNU swag!
 
Attachment 
 
 

Upcoming Events
 
Rush Alpha Kappa Psi - Work HARD. Play HARD.
Rush Alpha Kappa Psi, the co-ed professional business fraternity! 
Meet the brothers of Alpha Kappa Psi to learn how this organization can benefit your success at CNU and beyond. 
 
January 18-22 
 
M - 6:30 PM - Info Night - DSU Washington 
T - 7:30 PM - Game Night - Crow's Nest 
W - 7:30 PM - Info Night - Freeman 202 
TR - 6:30 PM - Alumni Night - Freeman 202 
F - 5:00 PM - Brotherhood Night - Luter 121 
 
Questions? Contact our Vice President of Membership, Drew Berry at vpmembership.cnu.akpsi@gmail.com. 
For more information on AKΨ, like/follow @cnuAKPsi on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram or visit www.akpsicnu.com
 
Attachment 
 
CNU Hockey's Senior Night 
Get the new year started off right by coming to see the Captains hockey team take on the VCU rams on January 15th! You
don't want to miss this game as it is the LAST HOME GAME of the season!!! To say thank you for all the support you've
given us over the past few years, we have reduced admission for all CNU seniors to just $1!!! We will have a brief
ceremony beginning at 10PM to recognize five of our senior players who will be graduating this year: Eric Dumas, Shane
Kehl, Drew Cohen, Brad Kostrzebski and Alex Howell. The puck will drop immediately afterwards and you'll get to see them
in action for the last time! Hope to see you there! 
 
Jan, 15, 2016 at 10pm 
Hampton Roads Iceplex 
401 Village Ave, Yorktown, VA 
 
Admission: 

mailto:vpmembership.cnu.akpsi@gmail.com
http://www.akpsicnu.com/
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CNU seniors: $1 
CNU students: $3 
General Admission: $5
 
Attachment
 
African Student Union's Taste of Africa
ASU will host its first ever "Taste of Africa” event on JANUARY 23, 2016. This event will showcase cultural dances from
other schools, our own CNU Afro-Caribbean dance group, food from different African countries, raffles and much more fun!
Can't wait to see you there ! Admission is free! It will be in the Ferguson's M&T Hall. Doors open at 5:45pm and the show
starts at 6:30pm sharp.
 
Attachment 
 
CNU Voices Auditions
Are you interested in choral singing but cannot fit choir class into your schedule, or you simply want to sing more? You are
in luck! CNU Voices, the only student-run choral a cappella chamber ensemble on campus, is having auditions next
Monday, January 18, from 8-10 pm in the Ferguson Center. You can view some of our past performances and videos on
our website. While there, you can also see audition requirements and sign up to audition (http://thecnuvoices.weebly.
com/auditions.html). We hope to see you at auditions! If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us
at cnuvoices@cnu.edu.
 
African Student Union Events
Hello Everyone, we hope you had a great winter break. 
 
Our first meeting of the semester will be Tuesday, January 19th @ 12:30-1:15 in MCM 260! 
 
We will also have a Taste of Africa InformationTable in the DSU breezeway on Thursday, January 14th from 12:30-2pm.
Stop by and learn more about our awesome event. Admission and FOOD are free!
 
Captain's Ball - Get Your Tickets Now
Captain's Ball is quickly approaching and tickets are on sale NOW!! Get your tickets in the OSA or at the Welcome Desk in
the DSU. Tickets are $20 for one OR $30 for two! This is an event you don't want to miss! So get them NOW! Check out the
event page on Facebook for more details and follow Class Council on Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter for updates!! 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1526101937700168/ 
 
  Attachment 
 
Currents Literary Magazine Call for Submissions
Currents the CNU literary arts magazine is calling for submissions. The deadline is January 25. Pieces can be poetry,
prose, and more. This is open to all majors. The 2016 theme is FANTASY. More information and the submission portal
can be found on the Currents webpage: currentsmagazinecnu.wordpress.com
 
Attachment 
 
CNU Class of 2016 European Discovery - Post Graduation Trip 
Class of 2016 ONLY! -- looking for a fun, European trip to end your college career with something special?! Class Council &
The Office of Alumni Relations have been working to create an excursion of a lifetime for the Senior Class! 
 
The trip will take place from June 1st through June 13th! Some of the countries we will be visiting include London,
Amsterdam, Germany, Austria, Italy & Paris! 
 
This trip starts at $2,535 and can be financed to ease any potential financial burdens of cost. 
Sounds like the perfect Graduation Present to us! 
 
To sign up please go to: http://www.contiki.com/allocations-cnu 
 
Please contact me, Brooke Thaxton (elisabeth.thaxton.12@cnu.edu) or Jeremy Taguding (jeremy.taguding.12@cnu.edu)
with any questions you may have! Hurry, spots are limited and going fast!!
 
PIER Perspectives- "Guns in America"

http://thecnuvoices.weebly.com/auditions.html
mailto:cnuvoices@cnu.edu
https://www.facebook.com/events/1526101937700168/
http://currentsmagazinecnu.wordpress.com/
http://www.contiki.com/allocations-cnu
mailto:elisabeth.thaxton.12@cnu.edu
http://jeremy.taguding./
mailto:elisabeth.thaxton.12@cnu.edu
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Please join PIER (peers for inclusion, empowerment and respect) to talk about a variety of issues surrounding gun control
and gun violence in the US today. Come to the crow's nest at 12:15 for a free catered meal and good conversation
Tuesday January 19th. Contact Madeline Leach at madeline.leach.14@cnu.edu with any questions.
 
Attachment
 
Join Phi Alpha Delta  
Are you interested in the legal field or going to law school? See how we can help at one of our interest meetings
heldTuesday, January 19th at 12:30 pm in the DSU Monroe and Tuesday, January 26th at 8pm in DSU Harrison. 
 
The deadline to turn in applications to join Phi Alpha Delta will be Saturday, February 6th at 5pm. 
 
If you have any questions email Phi Alpha Delta at pad@cnu.edu or Colleen Yates at colleen.yates.13@cnu.edu
 
IFC Fraternity Recruitment 
Looking to get more involved on campus and make a difference at CNU, in the local community and beyond? The
Interfraternity Council (IFC) encourages you to consider joining a fraternity. CNU is home to eight outstanding fraternities
which develop men of character: leaders within their chapters and the community, who are committed to advancing the
principles of brotherhood, scholarship, service and leadership.  
 
The IFC will be tabling TODAY from 11 PM to 1 PM, where you can learn more about IFC rush and can register. 
 
UPCOMING IFC EVENTS 
 
THURSDAY, January 21st: Kick-Off, M&T Lobby Ferguson Center 7:00 PM 
 
FRIDAY January 22nd: Open House Gaines Theater, Doors open at 5 PM, Events begin at 5:45 PM 
 
IFC REGISTRATION LINK: http://bit.ly/1S91IM3
 
 

Campus Programs & Announcements
 
Honors Wind Ensemble
Saturday, January 16, 2 p.m. Concert Hall 
 
Mr. Janis Purins, guest conductor 
Mr. Purins is associate professor at Jazeps Vitols Latvian Academy of Music and teaches wind orchestra conducting. 
 
The Christopher Newport University Honors Wind Ensemble is a prestigious performance opportunity for outstanding high
school instrumentalists to work with the finest wind band conductors from around the world. Nominated by their directors,
these students are selected by the University owing to their musical training, accomplishments in music, and dedication to
excellence. The participants, directors, conductor, and faculty clinicians reflect the University's deep commitment to the
musical arts
 
Upcoming RAD Classes
With the interest in R.A.D continuing to grow, we have planned more classes this semester.  
For those of you who are not familiar, the R.A.D. Program is a self-defense class specifically designed to help women
protect themselves against abduction and sexual assault. All R.A.D. techniques are easy to learn and are designed for
individuals who have no previous self-defense experience. The program requires a 12 hour time commitment for
instruction. You must attend all sessions for an instructor to certify your training.  
Our first offerings will be held in January, with two different course instruction options from which to choose: 
 
Four (4) days, with three (3) hour sessions 
January 19, 21, 26, & 29 
6:00-9:00 p.m. 
 

mailto:madeline.leach.14@cnu.edu
mailto:pad@cnu.edu
mailto:colleen.yates.13@cnu.edu
http://bit.ly/1S91IM3
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Three (3) days, with four (4) hour sessions 
January 17, 24, & 31 
1:00-5:00 p.m.  
 
What you can expect from participating in the R.A.D. classes: 
1) To learn the profile of a potential attacker, as well as various crime prevention strategies.  
2) To learn and develop numerous techniques used to defend against an attacker and ways to escape when presented with
a threat. 
3) To apply the learned self-defense techniques through a dynamic simulation, in which the student will complete scenario
based exercises to escape a simulated attack. 
 
These classes are open to all female students, of any physical fitness level, and they are completely FREE.  
Please email RAD@cnu.edu and indicate which course you would like to attend. If you cannot attend either of these, but
are interested in scheduling a course (and have at least 10 women), please email us; we will attempt to accommodate your
group or organization. 
 
Attachment 
 
Free Fitness Classes
Join us for FREE Fitness classes the week of January 18 - 24! 
 
Kickbox, strike a pose (yoga), cycle, strengthen, etc. your way to a fit you! Mark your calendar...classes will begin Monday,
January 18! All classes are held in the Trieshmann Health and Fitness Pavilion, multipurpose rooms (MPR) #1 and #2 off
Week 
 
During this week, a fitness pass is not required, so come try the classes out! It's a great opportunity to try new fitness
programs and meet new people, and.... win some cool fitness prizes (including a fitness pass or personal training session)!
Be sure to arrive early because space is limited.  
 
#GetFitCNU!  
 
http://cnu.edu/freemancenter/fitness/classes/ 
(757) 594-7882
 
CNU Orientation Leader 2016 Application
The application for Orientation Leader positions for the summer of 2016 is now available! Application information can be
found on CNU Career Connect and the application will close on January 27th at 11:59pm. 
 
If you’re interested in learning more about the elite leadership roles of Crew Leader, SLAP Facilitator, Navigator, and Tide
Rider please come out to one of our information sessions! 
January 19th at 12:15pm in DSU Washington 
January 20th at 7:30pm in DSU Washington 
January 21st at 7:30pm in DSU Washington 
 
Please contact us at orientation@cnu.edu with any questions!
 
Attachment
 
Upcoming Study Abroad Events
UPCOMING STUDY ABROAD EVENTS  
Science Majors Friday 2/15 at 4 pm in Forbes 1022.  
Scholarships 101 for Study Abroad Thursday 1/21 12:30 McMurran 164. 
 
Any Major or Minor Tuesday 1/26 at 12:30 pm in MCM 164. 
*This meeting will cover the humanities, foreign language and any other major, minor or interest 
 
Business Friday 1/29 at 4 pm in Luter 121 

mailto:RAD@cnu.edu
http://cnu.edu/freemancenter/fitness/classes/
tel:%28757%29%20594-7882
mailto:orientation@cnu.edu
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Spring Fair Thursday 2/4 from 11-2 pm DSU Washington Room 
Fine Art Friday 2/5 at 4 pm in Ferguson Center Classroom A201
 
Looking for a Minor That Makes a Difference in the World? Consider Civic
Engagement (CESE)
Looking for a Minor That Makes a Difference in the World? 
Consider Minoring in Civic Engagement & Social Entrepreneurship, an interdisciplinary minor open to all students in all
majors. For more information, contact Professor Roberta Rosenberg (rrosenb@cnu.edu) or Professor Stephanie Bardwell
(bardwell@cnu.edu) for more information. For more information, consult the CNU Catalog:http://cnu.edu/
english/minors/civic_engagement.pdf
 
 
Final Officials Call Out Tonight
If you are interested in becoming an intramural official, tonight is your last chance! Be sure to come to the second floor of
the Freeman Center in the Presidents Reception Room at 9pm tonight to learn about your chance to become an official!
 
 
WiFi-CNU Security Compliance Changes - CLARIFICATION about the OnGuard
Software
There has been some confusion about changes to the WiFi-CNU security compliance and the request from CNU for all
students to run the OnGuard client software. 
The overall message is still the same. Students accessing WiFi-CNU will need to have an anti-virus software on their
computer that meets the standards/expectations of CNU. This is needed to protect the network for all who use/access it. 
At this time, CNU is not limiting student choice of (appropriate) anti-virus software.
 
In order to determine if your computer has an appropriate anti-virus software installed, CNU has instructed all students to
use the OnGuard Security Scanner software.  
The OnGuard client software scans/checks a computer to verify certain parameters are met by the computer's software. 
 
CNU Informational Technology Services has provided additional information at http://cnu.edu/its/infrastructure/security%
20compliance.asp. 
 
Here is specific information about the OnGuard Security Scanner.  
 
What is the OnGuard Security Scanner? 
The security scanner is a small file that checks a computer to verify certain parameters are met by the computer's software.
It can be configured to verify the operating system and to detect whether or not most common anti-virus and firewall
systems are running on a computer. 
 
Why is CNU using this procedure?  
It is best practice for the safety of all students, faculty and staff to keep their computer protected against viruses and
malware. Since we all share the same network, CNU ITS requests that students help out by maintaining up to date
operating systems and anti-virus on their computers. 
 
To upload the OnGuard (scanning) software through the LINK provided, you must be on campus, using the CNU WiFi
network. 
 
When do I have to have what? 
By January 4th, all students should download and run the Security Scanner on their computers. By March 1st, your
computer should have an anti-virus program installed and running in order to access the network. If you already have it,
your existing anti-virus program should report back healthy. CNU is not limiting student choice of anti-virus at this time.  
 
Questions can be sent to helpdesk@cnu.edu. Thanks for your efforts in keeping our network safe for everyone.
 
--  
Office of Student Activities
DSU 330 
Christopher Newport University
757-594-7260
osa@cnu.edu
 
www.cnu.edu/studentactivities/ 
Follow us on Twitter @CNUOSA or like the CNU Office of Student Activities on Facebook!

mailto:rrosenb@cnu.edu
mailto:bardwell@cnu.edu
http://cnu.edu/english/minors/civic_engagement.pdf
http://cnu.edu/its/infrastructure/security%20compliance.asp
mailto:helpdesk@cnu.edu
mailto:osa@cnu.edu
http://www.cnu.edu/studentactivities/
https://twitter.com/cnuOSA
https://www.facebook.com/pages/CNU-Office-of-Student-Activities/131437486931859
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